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Board Position: Field Representative 

CDR Lashley “Lash” Hatch currently serves as a Commissioned Corps Liaison for the Indian 
Health Service, overseeing over 400 Corps officers from all categories in the Navajo and 
Phoenix Areas. 

CDR Hatch served as a Voting member for PharmPAC from 2019-2022.  He served as Admin 
Chair and oversaw the Annual Report and the Honor Award program, including the creation of a 
new Junior Pharmacist Award.  In the past, he has served in JOAG as awards historian and 
COF Symposium Pharmacy Category Day Committee.  He has presented numerous times on 
national, regional and local levels including AMSUS and the IHS Southwest Regional 
Continuing Pharmacy Education Meeting. 

CDR Hatch attended the University of Arizona where he received his Doctor of Pharmacy 
degree.  He also holds a master’s degree in Health Services Administration and board 
certification in pharmacotherapy.  He has worked within IHS since 2012, starting as a clinical 
pharmacist at the Gallup Indian Medical Center, Chief Pharmacist at the Tohatchi Health Care 
Center, and currently as a Liaison. At Gallup, he was part of the first pharmacy Emergency 
Room (ER) team in the IHS. In 2015, he obtained his Pharmacist Clinician license and 
implemented a comprehensive care clinic at the Tohatchi Health Care Center. In 2019 he was 
awarded the Allen J. Brands Clinical Pharmacist of the Year award for his work in advancing 
ambulatory care services at the Tohatchi Health Care Center.    


